
CONGRATULATIONS! 
  

Happy 5th Anniversary to Teresa Hill! Please express your appreciation to her as you see her. She shares her gifts with us each Sunday, and we worship 
through her beautiful piano playing as well as her genuine smile that warms our hearts. Thank you, Teresa, for sharing God's gifts to you with the 
congregation. 
  
We also want to congratulate Jeff Allen on his 8th year this January at College Park. Jeff has so ably led our youth and children in their walk with Christ. 
He pours his heart out in the life of College Park and throughout the community. Thank you, Jeff, for leading our families and going above and beyond. 

 
 
 

THE NEW KID ON THE BLOCK 
  

You may have seen me and my family in worship this past Sunday. I want to introduce myself to you and let you know I am excited about this opportunity 
and look forward to collaborating with you at College Park Baptist.  
  
First of all, I feel like it is important for you to know that I am called to ministry at churches in working with finances. Giving is about more than numbers, 
it is an act of worship. Gail Holland was a good friend of mine who helped me understand that I felt called to this kind of ministry at churches. I received 
my masters of accounting from UNC Greensboro and am a licensed CPA.  
  
I enjoy taxes and scrapbooking, as well as being a mother. I am married to a wonderfully fun-loving husband, David, who used to work in the kitchen on 
Wednesdays. He has just begun seminary at Gardner Webb in pursuit of Youth Ministry after getting his undergraduate degree from Winston-Salem State 
University.  
  
We have two little blessings, Paisley, age seven, and Skylar, age five. Paisley is in the second grade at Old Richmond and loves art. Skylar is finishing 
preschool at Ardmore Baptist Church WEE and is looking forward to Kindergarten (but not leaving daddy)!  
  
I enjoyed worshiping with you this Sunday. Please feel free to contact me at 336-768-5870 or grace.hodge.cpbc@gmail.com. 
 
               Grace Hodge 

  

 

The Girls in Action group has something very special in store for the Spring Fling this year, and we need your help!  The girls will be hosting a silent 

auction to raise money for the Youth Summer Mission Trip.  We need themed baskets to auction off.  You may choose to donate items for a basket, 

complete a whole basket yourself, or join with others to complete a basket.  Let’s see all the variety and creativity we can come up with to support our 

children and youth!  All items need to be to the GAs by the end of March. 
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